
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

August 2, 2024 

 

TO:  Historical Museum Commission 

FROM:  Mary Cory, Museum Administrator 

RE:  Report from Staff 

 

Outreach:  

I will be giving a presentation at Gold Country Retirement Community in August 

A film company that specializes in paranormal shows visited El Dorado and filmed the Railroad, 

filmed at the County Museum, and filmed at the Placerville Library. 

 

Activities: 

The El Dorado County Fair, held June 13-16, went well for the Museum with over 2,000 visitors 

over the course of four days.   

I attended the grand opening of the new Dog Park at the El Dorado Railroad Park on July 14th.  

County Parks Division has been adding park features to the area over the past several years 

with the Dog Park and a train-themed playground the latest to be opened. 

Sacramento Placerville Transportation Corridor issues 

I attended the SPTC-JPA Staff Meeting on July 22. 

The next SPTC-JPA board meeting will be Monday, August 5th in Folsom City Hall.  On the 

agenda is a report on the status of the license renewal requested by Placerville & Sacramento 

Valley Railroad and a discussion about creating a unified vision for the future development of 

the SPTC corridor. 

 

 


